Coastal Quilters Guild
Board Meeting

May 21, 2009

The May Board Meeting of the Coastal Quilters Guild was held at Denny’s Restaurant in Goleta.  President Darilyn Kisch called the meeting to order at 6:30 PM.

Attending:  Naomi Hicks, Dee Johnson, Edalee Keehn, Darilyn Kisch, Barbara MacCallum, Patty Six, Becky Gallup, Sue Kadner, and Kathy Rose.

Minutes:  Dee Johnson moved to accept the minutes of the April Board Meeting.  Naomi Hicks seconded the motion.  Motion approved.
Edalee Keehn moved to accept the minutes of the special online vote for changing the position of Membership Committee Chair to an elected board position.  Dee Johnson seconded the motion.  Motion approved.
Treasurer’s Report: Naomi Hicks submitted the Treasurer’s Report for April 16 – May 1, 2009.  See attached. .   The new 6-month CD replaces the 1-year CD that came due in May.   A 6-month CD was chosen in hopes that the interest rates would improve.  Dee Johnson moved to accept the Treasurer’s Report.  Edalee Keehn seconded the motion.  Motion approved.   
Business
Website:  There is a new front page for the website.  Bonnie Barber is the new webmaster.  She is soliciting pictures from Guild members for the website.  Contact Bonnie Barber with any updated Guild information.
New Member Coffee:  The next meeting will be at Darilyn Kisch’s house on June 17, 2009 at 7:00 PM.  Barbara MacCallum offered to have the daytime coffee in August at her house – date to be determined.
Challenge:  Kathy Rose and Isabel Downs are very excited about the upcoming June Guild meeting.  Twelve quilts have been turned in and five more are promised.  They have received enough donations for prizes so won’t be using workshop gift certificates.  The Block Heads satellite group will provide refreshments.
Picnic:  Darilyn Kisch suggested that we might have a theme for the picnic – a photo “challenge” –  with a workshop certificate for the best photo.   Members could bring digital cameras that night or we could buy disposable digital cameras to put on the tables.  Bonnie Barber could then choose some photos to put on the website.

2010 Quilt Show:  Karen Pickford will  set up a first meeting of the Show Committee next month.  
I Madonnari:  This weekend May 23, 24, 25.  Marlene Pearson is doing the chalk painting.

Grant Writing Class:  Darilyn learned that there is a grant writing class being offered by the city on June 4.  Is anyone interested or know of anyone who might be interested?

2009-2010 Volunteer Vacancies Update:  Naomi Hicks and Debbie Breyman will be the new Co-Chairs for Block of the Month.  Positions still open are Outreach, Coastlines Editor, Community Quilts, and Historian/Photographer.
Transition of New Board Members:  The transition will take place at the June 18 Board meeting.   The meeting will be at Maravilla at 6:00 PM for current Board members and Committee Chairs and new Board members and Committee Chairs.  There will be fingerfood appetizers provided by the current Board members and Committee Chairs.   The new Board members and Committee Chairs will start their positions on July 1, 2009 and their names will show up in the new directory and on the website.
Membership Directory:  Becky Gallup is considering mailing membership directories only to those members living outside the Santa Barbara, Goleta, and Carpenteria areas.  Personal websites will be included in the directory.

There was a discussion about having phone numbers and email addresses of members listed on the website. It was felt that some members wouldn’t want to do this.  Instead Sue Kadner suggested that Darilyn have two email addresses – one for Guild business and one for her personal email.

Standardizing Computer Programs:  Guild members use several different computer systems and programs and sometimes it is hard to convert data from one program or system to another.  Darilyn suggested that when sending information via email to try to keep things as basic as possible.  

Membership Data Storage/Retention:  We need to backup our membership data.   Jean Faison currently sends member data to both the President and Recording Secretary.  Naomi has all the treasurer’s data in two file boxes.  She only needs to keep records for seven years.   

“Flow of Information”:  Darilyn is uncertain about who is responsible for the following:  reserving GVCC, speaker needs, membership directories, post office address updates, website, newsletter articles.  This topic tabled.  It will be discussed at a future Board meeting.
2009-2010 budget/prelim:  Naomi Hicks asked that all reimbursements be turned in by the end of the month; the end of our fiscal year is June 30. She also requested projected budgets be turned in to her at the June Guild meeting so she can prepare a budget to present at the July Board meeting.

1st Thursday:  Kathy Rose reported on the Quilt Guild participation in 1st Thursday on July 2nd at Grant House.  Our Challenge quilts will be displayed.  The Opportunity Quilt will be there with tickets for sale.  We will also have Quilt Guild membership information and workshop information.  The Sew It Alls will be volunteers for the 5-8 PM evening event and provide cookies.  Publicity for this event is on Tixity.
Open Sew:  We need a sign-up for the August 15 Open Sew.  There is a limit of 20. 
Reorganization of the St. Andrews Church Meeting Room:  Darilyn would like to have the layout of the Guild meeting room reorganized.  The front door area is congested.  It is hoped that by fall we can have a new plan in place for placing the various tables for all the activities.  It was suggested that we might have signs identifying each table.
Edalee Keehn moved to adjourn.  Naomi Hicks seconded the motion.  Motion approved.

Meeting adjourned at 8:00 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Barbara L. MacCallum

Corresponding Secretary

(Acting Recording Secretary)
